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The best home 
to be in is 
your own
Having Home Instead Senior Care 
help me around the 
house means I don’t 
have to go anywhere.

If, like Stanley, you would like to remain 
in your own home, we can help. 

homeinstead.co.uk/reigate  
or call 01737 529 793
Each Home Instead Senior Care® franchise office is independently 
owned and operated. Copyright © Home Instead Senior Care 2019.

COMPANIONSHIP  |  MEALS AND NUTRITION 

PERSONAL CARE  |  MEMORY CARE

PAChandyman

serv ces

Tel: 01342 843348 | 07711 939370 | www.pac-handyman.co.uk
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PAC Handyman Services is 
your local solution to everyday
building, maintenance and 
installation projects within 
the home and garden. 
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Rector's Ramblings
CHURCH NEWS

The Urakami Cathedral, also known as St Mary’s Cathedral, 
built in the Japanese city of Nagasaki by French Catholics in 
1914, was the largest Catholic church in Asia.  On 9th August 
1945 an atomic bomb exploded above it, as parishioners 
were attending mass and going to confession in preparation 
for the Feast of the Assumption on 15th August (which 
commemorates the death of Mary, mother of Jesus). The 
cathedral was instantaneously destroyed and all those within 
it perished.

Two months later, a discharged Japanese soldier and Catholic priest entered the ruins to 
pray.   As he was praying, he noticed the head of a statue of Mary looking at him from the 
dust.   The marks on her face made it seem to him as if she was crying and, overwhelmed, 
he took the scorched wooden head back to his monastery, where he kept it for 30 years until 
he returned it to Nagasaki.  It was initially placed in a museum before being returned to the 
rebuilt cathedral where a new chapel for it was dedicated on 9th August 2005.  Every year 
on this date the wooden head is carried in a procession as part of all the memorial events 
taking place in the city and this year, the 75th anniversary of the dropping of the bomb on 
Nagasaki, that procession and all the memorial events will be particularly poignant.  

For Catholics the procession takes place during nine days of prayer (known as a novena) 
which begin on 6 August, another special day in the church’s calendar as it is the date 
allocated to the Feast of the Transfiguration.  This celebrates the time when Jesus was 
transfigured before some of his disciples while they stood together on top of a mountain:  
And Jesus was transfigured before them, and his face shone like the sun, and his clothes became 
whiter than light. (Matthew 17:2).  There’s an irony, if that’s the right word, about the Feast 
of the Transfiguration being 6th August because on that day in 1945 an atomic bomb was 
dropped on Hiroshima, three days before the Nagasaki bomb.  Those who experienced it 
and lived to tell about it, all described it in similar fashion: it began with a flash brighter 
than the sun and did indeed transfigure the city although in what can only be described as 
a hellish, rather than a heavenly, way.

The novena of prayer ends on 15th August with the Feast of the Assumption.  Although 
this feast is not particularly celebrated in the Church of England (but it is a public holiday 
in France), celebrations will nevertheless be taking place throughout the country on 15th 
August this year because it is also the 75th anniversary of VJ Day which marks the final 
end of the Second World War which we began to celebrate back in May with VE day.  

Of course it was the dropping of the two atomic bombs that brought the end of the war 
about and you can read two moving personal accounts relating to this by Bill Dare and 
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Revd Nicholas Calver 
The Rectory, 5 The Acorns, Smallfield RH6 9QJ

Email: nicholas.calver@btinternet.com                 Tel: 01342 842224

CHURCH NEWS

With love and prayers 
Nicholas 

CHURCH SERVICES IN CHURCH, ONLINE AND ON CD
The Church is now open for private prayer each day.  Please follow the guidelines 
posted on the door.  A weekly service is posted on the church website.  
If you have internet access, go to www.windmillchurches.co.uk where you will 
see the current service listed at the top of the page – you just need to click on 
the name to access it.  If you don’t have internet access but would like to be part 
of the weekly services, or know someone else who would appreciate them, ring 
or email Nicholas (01342 842224;  Nicholas.calver@btinternet.com) and he will 
arrange to get a service delivered on a CD.  At the time of this magazine going 
to press, we are planning to make it possible for people to listen to this recorded 
service in church on a Sunday at 11am.  Check notices on the website and by the 
church for the latest details and social distancing guidelines.
There is a new page on the website which enables you to give to the church 
securely and confidentially by Direct Debit, or by making a one-off donation. 
Church finances are particularly stretched while no services are taking place 
and reduced rental income and any help. Any support would be very gratefully 
received. 
Visit: www.windmillchurches.co.uk/online-giving

David Vetch in the May and June editions of the Smallfield and Burstow parish news 
(http://www.windmillchurches.co.uk/smallfield-and-burstow-parish-news/).

It is good to celebrate VJ Day and the end of the war, but it is also important to remember 
what led up to it and to pray that such things will never happen again.  You might like to 
make your own little novena of prayer, beginning on 6th August and leading up to VJ Day 
on 15th August.  Each day you could say the prayer attributed to St Francis of Assisi that 
Pope Francis used when he visited Nagasaki in November last year: 

			   Lord, make me an instrument of your peace:
			   where there is hatred, let me sow love;
			   where there is injury, pardon;
			   where there is doubt, faith;
			   where there is despair, hope;
			   where there is darkness, light;
			   where there is sadness, joy. 
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D C Read Builders & Landscapers

‘Quality Workmanship’
01342 843023                                                   07706 467803                info@dcreadbuilders.vpweb.co.uk          

www.dcreadbuilders.co.uk

DO YOU NEED SOMEONE TO 
LOOK AFTER YOUR PETS 
WHILE YOU ARE AWAY?

Please contact Becca Hiscocks
I am happy to look after dogs, cats, 

rodents, reptiles, birds or fish.
Very reasonable rates.

07879 636210 / 01342 842213
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his lor
dship

1 The High Street
Nutfield, Redhill,
Surrey RH1 4HH
crownvets.com 
t: 01737 822250

Opening times:
Monday - Friday
8.30am - 6.30pm
Saturday 
9am - 11.30am

Miss Nicola Williams
Mr Michael Taylor

Consultation by 
appointment

Veterinary Clinic Now OpenTreating  Your  Pets  Like  Royalty

Painting • Decorating
Guttering • Fencing • Gates • Lock fitting

Lawn care • Hedging • Tree pruning

No job too small

ACORN 
SERVICES

All aspects of home and garden maintenance

Call or text 07775 164853 or
01342 718729 for free estimate

PAUL RICHARDS 
UPHOLSTERY

All aspects of Upholstery 
and Re-Upholstery undertaken

Fabrics and Foams Available
Quality you CAN Afford

Traditional Workmanship by a Skilled Craftsman

All Upholstery Carried Out In Our Own Workshops

20 Years Experience
From Chairs to Chaise, Seats to Settees

Portfolio Available
Free Estimates and Advice

Trindles Farm, Plough Road, Smallfield, RH6 9JN

Phone/Fax: 01342 619277  
Mobile: 07949 510877

Paul.Richards.upholstery@gmail.com
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ROYAL BRITISH LEGION
Outwood Branch

WE WILL REMEMBER THEM

For the Royal British Legion, Covid 19 could not have hit at a worse time. 
We have already missed celebration of the 75th anniversary of VE day. 
And now it is inevitable that at the very least celebration of VJ 75 on 15th 
August will be seriously impaired. Thus the anniversaries of the ends of 
World War 2 in Europe and now in Asia, will have passed with recognition 
levels far below those deserved by their significance.

The recent easing of HMG social distancing restrictions will enable the 
National and County offices to develop plans centred around the Act of 
Remembrance at 11am on August 15th. This year's commemoration will 
be broadcast on BBC1 from The National Arboretum in Staffordshire and 
will include wreath laying at several locations linked to the WW2 campaign 
in SE Asia.

Once we are made aware of any changes in social distancing rulings for 
the period around 15th August, in consultation with our Vicar, Reverend 
Nicholas, we will decide on whether we can hold a march and presentation 
of the Legion Standard and an act of  remembrance at Outwood andHorne 
village churches.  Hopefully we will be able to meet again then - at a 
distance at least.

Keep safe and please save some cash for ex military personnel and their 
families in need of help in these extraordinary times. More about our 
October/November Poppy appeal arrangements will follow in due course.

'We will remember them'

Paul Daniels
Chairman 
Outwood and Horne Branch RBL



10

Local Babysitter
available!
please contact 

Becca Hiscocks
07879 636210

email: 
helen@helenhiscocks.plus.com

CHIROPODIST
Mrs Suzanne Gasson

Registered member of the British Chiropody 
and Podiatry association

Hcpc registered

Home visits only
Tel: 01342 842439

Local teenager looking for;
Dog Walking, Dog Sitting, 

Baby Sitting, House Sitting, 
Gardening/Lawn Mowing, 

Car Washing 
and any other small jobs.

Please contact Patrick Smith
patchgymnast@aol.com

07884 121110
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NATURE WATCH

Mike F Johnson

As we moved into midsummer in June and July the weather forecast was regularly scheduling 
rain, but apart from the odd shower and the occasional longer spell of light rain, the wet 
stuff has been in very short supply in the south east of the country.  Outwood clay has set 

like concrete and without a little irrigation garden vegetable crops will turn out to be very poor. 
Since the heat wave of early June, temperatures were erratic and periods of high wind became more 
common and irritating than is usual for the time of year - and began to remind me of the mistral 
in the south of France.
The dry weather certainly seems to have suited butterflies and moths.  Reports suggest that butterflies 
are emerging earlier than at any time in the last 20 years due to the warm and dry conditions of early 
spring.  In late June there was a huge emergence of Meadow Brown butterflies across the back fields, 
and commas, peacocks, holly blues, red admirals, and the occasional silver washed fritillary have 
been regular visitors to the garden.  On 19 July I saw the first Gatekeeper of the season.  Reports 
have come from Lewis Ashby who sent a photograph of a silver washed fritillary resting on his 
computer keyboard and one from Gill Tucker and Sylvia Maiklem who saw a white admiral.  The 
Butterfly Conservation Trust are conducting their annual Big Butterfly Count between 17 July and 
9 August and for those who would like to take part, guides and record forms can be downloaded 
from their website.
Unfortunately moths tend to be under-reported compared with their more colourful butterfly 
cousins, partly because many of them are nocturnal and because so many of them are often referred 
to as LBJ's or "little brown jobs".  However, many of them are colourful, or have unusual wing 
formations and their larvae, particularly those of the hawk moths, are fascinating.  One excellent 
example is the Poplar hawk moth (Laothoe populi) and the Pale Tussock moth, both spotted by the 
eagle eyed Sylvia Maiklem at the end of June.  

The Pale Tussock moth (Calliteara pudibunda) is light grey in colour with bands of darker grey, 
hairy, with two forward facing hairy antennae when at rest.  The light green caterpillars, which have 
four tufts of yellow hairs on their backs to deter birds, feed on a variety of tree leaves.  Before the 
introduction of insecticides, they were a pest of hops and were known by the pickers as Hop dogs.

The Poplar moth, which is one of the commonest of our hawk 
moths but not often seen because it is nocturnal, is a light brown/
beige in colour, but when it is at rest the hind wings are held forward 
and the rear of the body is turned up so that it presents a striking 
appearance.  The larvae feed on the leaves of poplar, aspen and 
willow, and pupate underground.  

Yet another report this month comes from 
Andrew Eldred, together with one of his 
superb photographs.  The subject was the 
demise one of the large frogs in his garden 
pond, which had become a meal for a hungry 
grass snake.  Andrew said that when the snake 
had finally swallowed the frog you couldn't 
see the bump.  
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Home or Office 
Desktop – Laptop – Network

Specialists
We Come to You!

On-site or pickup and return service

Fixed price repairs - 1000+ Clients       
25 yrs+ experience - No Fix No Fee 

Call Steve or Caroline  
01342 834267             

07771 666759
enquiries@sensiblepcsolutions.co.uk              

www.SensiblepcSolutions.co.uk 

KEEPING OUTWOOD 
BUG FREE FOR 16 YEARS
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                Taxation & Accountancy services for: 
 

 Business Start Ups  Limited Companies 
 Individuals  Partnerships 

 

Call: 01737 224891             
www.cheeldwheelerandco.co.uk        

 
 

Cheeld Wheeler & Co  
                   CHARTERED CERTIFIED ACCOUNTANTS  

 

 
       
 
 

 

Burstow Friends of St Catherine’s Hospice 

BRING AND BUY 
HOME PRODUCE STALL 

Please bring and buy  
HOME GROWN VEGETABLES • SALADS • HERBS    
FRUIT • FLOWERS • PLANTS • HOME BAKING … 
  

SATURDAY  
10am to 12noon 

outside HOLLY COTTAGE 

Millers Lane (between Brightleigh Farm and The Castle)  
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CHARTERED DESIGNERS
PROJECT MANAGERS

Architecture   v Interior Design
Engineering   v Surveying

Town Planning   v   Project Management

For all aspects of building
design and construction

Contact Bill Morle FCSD MFPWS
01342 843336

email: bill@a-bdesigns.co.uk

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
  

 
 
 

 

                                                                                                                                                    
 

                Taxation & Accountancy services for: 
 

 Business Start Ups  Limited Companies 
 Individuals  Partnerships 

 

Call: 01737 224891             
www.cheeldwheelerandco.co.uk        

 
 

Cheeld Wheeler & Co  
                   CHARTERED CERTIFIED ACCOUNTANTS  

 

 
       
 
 

Helgaz 
Flowers
Modern & Traditional Floristry

Flowers to suit all budgets
Weddings, Funerals

and all other occasions

01342 843777
helgazflowers@gmail.com
www.helgazflowers.co.uk

Please like us on xxx   
1b Wheelers Lane, Smallfield, Surrey RH6 9PT
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For more detailed meeting reports and any current planning applications please visit the 
website at www.outwood.org and click on Parish Council.

JULY MEETING HIGHLIGHTS

Next Meeting: Tuesday 8th September at 8pm  Location TBA
ALL RESIDENTS ARE INVITED TO JOIN THIS MEETING

 

Next Meeting: Tuesday 8th of September at 8pm - Location TBA 
For more detailed meeting reports and any current planning applications 
please visit the website at www.outwood.org and click on Parish Council 

Members of the public are invited to attend our meetings 

Concern was expressed 
that, with furlough of staff 
and loss of income to the 

National Trust, 
maintenance of the 

Harewoods Estate could be 
compromised. 

The Parish Council will relay 
this concern to local National 

Trust management. 
Sawmills – Tone have submitted their 
appeal(s). The Parish Council are very 
concerned that the Ryall Edwards side 
of the business is being run down and 
that the site has been mostly cleared, 
hardstanding created, during lockdown, 
and looks to be open storage only, 
causing concern that we will have one 
on of the largest scaffolding businesses, 
in the South East, operating in our quite 
rural community . Lucinda, our, Parish 
Clerk to draft comments, to be posted on 
planning website. 

MUGA, Wells Field and Play Equipment – The Wells Field has been cut. 
Future cuts will be carried out by Glen Biddles. The Play Area will be re-
opened for use. Relevant groups and authorities will be consulted. 

Outwood Village Show to take place on Sunday the 6th of September on the 
Wells Field. See insert elsewhere for further information on this event. 

Expansion of the Green Lane 
Traveller site 

Cllr Jim Blackmore of Salfords & 
Sidlow commented on this and other 
local site expansion. He will ask Cllr 
Harry Fitzgerald to find out what is 
happening with the traveller 
expansion in the local area. 

 

Castle conversion to a dwelling 
Local resident Patrick Jenn 
reported on the response to his 
survey and the progress with the 
application to make The Castle 
Pub a Community Asset. The 
response to the survey was 
overwhelmingly in favour of 
keeping The Castle as a pub. See 
elsewhere in this issue for further 
information. 
 



17

 

Next Meeting: Tuesday 8th of September at 8pm - Location TBA 
For more detailed meeting reports and any current planning applications 
please visit the website at www.outwood.org and click on Parish Council 

Members of the public are invited to attend our meetings 

Concern was expressed 
that, with furlough of staff 
and loss of income to the 

National Trust, 
maintenance of the 

Harewoods Estate could be 
compromised. 

The Parish Council will relay 
this concern to local National 

Trust management. 
Sawmills – Tone have submitted their 
appeal(s). The Parish Council are very 
concerned that the Ryall Edwards side 
of the business is being run down and 
that the site has been mostly cleared, 
hardstanding created, during lockdown, 
and looks to be open storage only, 
causing concern that we will have one 
on of the largest scaffolding businesses, 
in the South East, operating in our quite 
rural community . Lucinda, our, Parish 
Clerk to draft comments, to be posted on 
planning website. 

MUGA, Wells Field and Play Equipment – The Wells Field has been cut. 
Future cuts will be carried out by Glen Biddles. The Play Area will be re-
opened for use. Relevant groups and authorities will be consulted. 

Outwood Village Show to take place on Sunday the 6th of September on the 
Wells Field. See insert elsewhere for further information on this event. 

Expansion of the Green Lane 
Traveller site 

Cllr Jim Blackmore of Salfords & 
Sidlow commented on this and other 
local site expansion. He will ask Cllr 
Harry Fitzgerald to find out what is 
happening with the traveller 
expansion in the local area. 

 

Castle conversion to a dwelling 
Local resident Patrick Jenn 
reported on the response to his 
survey and the progress with the 
application to make The Castle 
Pub a Community Asset. The 
response to the survey was 
overwhelmingly in favour of 
keeping The Castle as a pub. See 
elsewhere in this issue for further 
information. 
 

CONTACT DETAILS

DISTRICT COUNCILLORS
Kevin Bourne		  07963 833154
Harry Fitzgerald		  01342 832475
Colin White		  tbc
COUNTY COUNCILLOR
Rose Thorn 		  01342 836852
TANDRIDGE DISTRICT COUNCIL
General			   01883 722000
Noise, dangerous structures, 
pest control, pollution, flooding, 
tree enforcement etc.
Amenity Services		 0800 7834843
Abandoned cars, flytipping, 
graffiti or vandalism.
Rubbish collection BIFFA	 01342 837346
Removal of unwanted vehicle	 01883 732998

www.tandridge.gov.uk
SURREY COUNTY COUNCIL
General			   03456 009009
Pot Holes			  0300 200 1003
Verge Cutting		  01342 837666

www.surreycc.gov.uk
MEMBER OF PARLIAMENT
Claire Coutinho
Email: claire.coutinho.mp@parliament.uk
House of Commons (Direct Line)	020 7219 7643
Constituency Office Oxted	 01883 715782
MEP
Daniel Hannan		  020 7222 9000

GATWICK AIRPORT NOISELINE
(Freephone)		  0800 393070

REDHILL AERODROME NOISELINE
Please copy any response received 	 01737 888123
using this Noiseline to the Parish Clerk

NATIONAL TRUST
Harewoods Estate Office	 01342 843225
Lead Ranger - Mark Richards  - 07770 887679
Area Ranger - Eleanor Yoxhall - 07769 885991

www.nationaltrust.org.uk

LLOYD HALL
Booking Secretary
Jo-Ann Harvey		  07435 882640
E-mail: lloydhall.outwood@hotmail.co.uk
Management Committee Secretary
Jane Forbat 		  01342 842834
E-mail: lhmc@lloydhall.org

POLICE
Emergency Attendance 	 999
Report non-urgent incidents	 101

Crime Prevention Advice
Mark Howells

E-mail: mark.howells@surrey.pnn.police.uk
Tandridge Safer Neighbourhood Team 
E-mail: tandridge@surrey.pnn.police.uk

Neighbourhood Specialist Officer (NSO)
PC 40300 Kevin Stimson

Tel: 101 or M: 07720 061363
Email: kevin.stimson@surrey.pnn.police.uk

PCSO 12437 Conrad Cheeseman
Tel; 101

Email: Cheeseman12437@surrey.pnn.police.uk
PCSO 13539 Stuart Wren

TeL: 101 or  M: 07720 050768
Email: stuart.wren@surrey.pnn.police.uk

USEFUL NUMBERS:
PEST CONTROL (Rats, wasps etc.)
Balcombe Pest Control	 01444 811916
BIFFA Special Collections	01883 712333
                                                     (Option 2)  
Fridges, Freezers, Furniture etc.

PARISH COUNCIL MEETINGS
Meetings are held each month except August and December 

PARISH CLERK
Lucinda Charlesworth	 E-mail: parish.clerk@outwood.org	 01342 843800
			   Brightleigh House, Millers Lane, Outwood, Surrey RH1 5PZ

PARISH COUNCILLORS
Mary Baldock	  Planning & National Trust	   mary.baldock@outwood.org	 842358
Barry Gosling	  Planning & Lloyd Hall	   	    barry.gosling@     ..  01293 775216 
Jane Howard	  Chair - Footpaths & Bridleways  	    jane.howard@outwood.org	  842456
Nick Wyer	  Vice Chair - Roads & Verges, Wells Field  nick.wyer@outwood.org	  841664
Rosie Yeldham	  Community Matters	                rosie.yeldham@outwood.org	 844642
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Note: 315 stops (and drops off) 
anywhere in the village when hailed.  
For simplicity the times are given for 

Millers Lane.
Please make timing adjustments 

for stopping elsewhere.

OFFICE OF THE POLICE & CRIME 
COMMISSIONER FOR SURREY

OUTWOOD’S 
PUBLIC TRANSPORT

315 Cruiser Service
Times to and from Redhill, but this bus also 

goes to Dormansland via Smallfield

 Monday to Friday only
 Leaves Millers Lane		  07.48
				    10.25
				    13.50

 The 10.25 and 13.50 buses also go 
 to East Surrey Hospital via Redhill.
 Buses leave the hospital at 12.15 
 and 17.05 to return to Outwood.

 Leaves Redhill Bus Station	 09.00
				    12.25
				    17.15
	             Fridays only	 15.37

 On school days there are also 
 buses from Millers Lane at 07.45

Buses4U
 Bookings and information: 01883 732791
 Website: 	 www.buses4u.org.uk

Bus passes are valid for Tandridge District 
Council residents but not for Reigate and 

Banstead DC residents.

Information provided by 
Outwood Parish Council E&OE

Surrey Police have authorised 
the resumption of Speedwatch 

monitoring sessions with revised 
Health & Safety instructions in 

place for us.
This is probably because of a 
warning to all volunteers that 

Surrey's own officers on speed 
check duties having been 

receiving heightened levels 
of verbal abuse & offensive 

gestures.  Therefore, we are not 
pressured into starting up, and 
I would not want our Outwood 
volunteers to be the first group 

locally and stand by the roadside 
and tempt such reactions.
Generally, we are willing to 
continue with Speedwatch, 

but our initial sessions will be 
carefully planned for the reasons 

above. 

KNOW YOUR LIMITS...
Nigel Shaw 842743

COMMUNITY 
SPEEDWATCH

David Munro
Police and Crime Commissioner 
The public can contact the Office of the Police and 
Crime Commissioner in the following ways:
Telephone: 	 01483 630 200
Email:	 SurreyPCC@surrey.police.uk
Website:	 www.surrey-pcc.gov.uk
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Love Lloyd Hall 50/50 Club
			   1st Prize 	 Ticket no: 13    		 £72.50
			   2nd Prize 	 Ticket no: 31		  £43.50
			   3rd Prize 	 Ticket no: 27		  £29.00
For details of the 50/50 club contact Robin Kirkland - robin@boralo.com

LLOYD  HALL 

 OUTWOOD VILLAGE WEBSITE
www.outwood.org

The website Diary page, maintained by Outwood News, lists all village 
events (of which we are aware) taking place up to a year in advance.  

Why not take a look to avoid a clash of dates!

The planned date for 

JOE STILGOE 
to appear at Lloyd Hall is Saturday 24th October

WATCH THIS SPACE....
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Care and companionship where 

peace of mind comes as standard

Help and support with a range of 

activities from one of the UK’s leading 
nursing and care agencies. We offer;

•Personal Care •Companionship

•Support with domestic tasks 
•Support with daily living 

•Nursing care •Specialist care 

•Assisting with shopping 
•Personal health budgets 

•Direct payments •Respite care

• Sleep on call • Waking nights

redhill@prestige-nursing.co.uk
Redhill 01737 221 818 

For further information on how you could adopt, foster, or sponsor 
a rescued dog from Greece - please contact Juliet on 01342 842683
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Burstow Group of St. Catherine’s HospiceBurstow Group of St Catherine’s Hospice

We are back in Action…

Despite these unusual times, the need for funds at St Catherine’s continues, so we have 

come up with some new ideas which aim to be fun, as well as safe, for everyone involved.

Our first initiative is the ‘Bring and Buy Produce Stall’, each Saturday morning from 

10am to 12noon outside Holly Cottage, Millers Lane. We have had an amazing start, 

raising over £1,000 in the first 3 weeks, and we intend to continue each week, all the time 

we can do so safely and it continues to be popular and profitable. If you haven’t been 

along yet, please come and discover the wide variety of home-grown and home-made 

produce available; and it isn’t obligatory to bring (it’s nice if you do), you can just buy.

We are still hoping that the Long Barn Garden Visit will go ahead on Friday 4th 

September, but it is very likely that guest numbers will be reduced. We will start selling 

tickets shortly if it looks possible.

Later this month, we will start selling Summer Draw tickets around the village. We are 

busy gathering prizes, and already have some generous vouchers from local businesses. 

Tickets will be £1 each, and the draw will take place on Sunday 6th September - hopefully

at the Outwood Show. Profits from this Draw will be split 50:50 between St Catherine’s 

and The Lloyd Hall. 

Save the evening of Saturday 10th October as we plan to hold an event either in the 

Lloyd Hall, or if this is not feasible, an interactive online event.

So, plenty to look forward to as we adapt to new ways of fund raising. As always, huge 

thanks to all our supporters - we look forward to seeing you over the Summer. 
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The Future of ‘The Castle’  
Update

As mentioned in last month’s issue of Outwood News, I promised to provide 
an update on the situation regarding The Castle and the preliminary results 
of the online survey on its future.

As you know, this was an independent consultation exercise to canvass 
villagers’ views on The Castle, and the interest in and potential for it to 
possibly become a community-owned pub in future.

Within the first two weeks of the survey being published there were over 150 
responses, with many practical and creative ideas for the future of the pub. 

With more than 170 responses now received, a clear and consistent 87% 
of respondents have stated that they think it is very important or important 
to retain The Castle as the village pub.  (73% think it is very important). 
66% of respondents have also stated that they would use the pub at least 
once week if it was reopened (only 2% have said they would not use it 
at all).  These results are a very strong indication of the importance and 
value that the great majority of villagers place on The Castle continuing to 
operate as a village pub and community asset.

I would like to take this opportunity to thank all those who responded to 
the survey – the overwhelming volume and content of responses has been 
heartening, and is a reminder of the strong community spirit of our village. 
All your constructive comments and suggestions have been very welcome 
too!

The survey results so far also indicate that there is great deal of interest 
from the community in having the opportunity to bid for The Castle in future, 
and running it under a community interest group, if the circumstances were 
right.

To enable this as a possibility, and in view of its uncertain future, Outwood 
Parish Council has applied for The Castle to be listed as an Asset of 
Community Value (ACV), and Tandridge District Council is currently 
considering this. If this is approved, The Castle would have some 
protections in terms of its future as a pub, and the ACV status would allow 
the community the opportunity to bid for it in future, should it wish to do so.
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Finally, the current planning application (reference 2020/829) that has 
been submitted to Tandridge for a change of use of the pub to a residential 
dwelling is also currently being assessed by the Council.  There has been a 
total of 31 public comments submitted regarding this planning application, 
of which 27 have objected, 3 of which have not objected, and 1 of which 
has made general comments.  This is again an overwhelming indication of 
the community’s strength of feeling about this planning proposal, and its 
strong desire to retain The Castle as a pub.  Thank you to everyone who 
took the trouble to submit these comments.

Tandridge is due to decide on both the ACV nomination and the planning 
application in August, after which next steps can be decided upon. 

Watch this space!

Patrick Jenn

I had about 130 butterflies returned 
(although I gave them back to the kids 

to keep if they wanted).  
I originally made about 300!   

The largest collection was 67 from Mason Richards. 
Runners up were Rose and Polly Barnett with 37 

Lily Davis and Sue Belatti sent me 26 
Freddie Kercher collected18.

 All received a little gift for their efforts.

I do know some people have chosen to keep other 
butterflies, and am delighted that the activity has 

been well received.

Sandra

BUTTERFLY COLLECTION
COMPETITION
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Consultations Monday to Saturday 
9am - 7pm

24 hour care at our Redhill surgery  
by our own team of vets and nurses.

Gayton Veterinary Group
www.gayton.co.uk

Gayton House,  
40 Hatchlands Road,
Redhill, Surrey RH1 6AT

01737 761475

7 South Parade,  
Horley Row,
Horley, Surrey RH6 8BH

01293 771560

CHRIS ANDREWS 
GARDEN MAINTENANCE

CITY & GUILDS HORTICULTURE

GRASS CUTTING, 
HEDGE CUTTING,

TREE & SHRUB PRUNING,
BEDS & BORDERS WEEDED 
& MAINTAINED, PLANTING,

GENERAL CLEARING & TIDYING
ESTABLISHED 20 YEARS 

REFERENCES AND PHOTOS AVAILABLE

CALL CHRIS 
TEL. 01342 841583   

MOB. 07810 748852
4 WHITEWOOD COTTAGES, WHITEWOOD LANE, 

HORNE, RH9 8JR

WANT TO ADVERTISE IN 
OUTWOOD NEWS?

Please contact 
John Mankelow:   
01342 842764

or e-mail:   
anne.morle@outwood.org

BABYSITTING
Reliable 16 year 

old girl from 
Outwood 

available for 
babysitting.

Please contact Keeva Martin
07821 736059

keeva@family-martin.co.uk
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S. Martin 
Garden Care
Specialist in the Pruning 

and Maintenance of plants

R.H.S Diploma in Horticulture

Member of Gardeners Guild

Please call 

07443 415541

www.simonagombar.com
UPHOLSTERY * CURTAINS * INTERIORS
BESPOKE FURNITURE * RESTORATION

New feather and foam cushion interiors
Fabric orders taken

Foam cut to size
Many fabric ranges to choose from including

Romo, Villa Nova, Sanderson, Morris & Co, Anna French and Thibaut

4 REDEHALL ROAD, SMALLFIELD, SURREY RH6 9QL

01342 843482
SIMON@SIMONAGOMBAR.COM
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Outwood Horticultural Society

THE SCORES
1st place in class 4 points, 2nd place 3 points, 3rd place 2 points, highly commended 1 point.
	 First Place 		  Mary Baldock		  18 points
	 Second Place		  Shân Daniels 		  14 points
	 Third Place		  Christine Mankelow 	 12 points
					     Jane Weston 		  12 points

Class 1 - 6 Spuds
• 1st Jane Weston
• 2nd Shân Daniels
• 3rd Paul Collis

Class 2 - 1 Lettuce with roots 
• 1st Joanne Barber
• 2nd Mary Baldock
• 3rd Christine Mankelow

Class 3 -  Any other vegetable 
• 1st Christine Mankelow
• 2nd Shân Daniels
• 3rd Jane Weston

Class 4 -  A collection of herbs 
• 1st Mary Baldock
• 2nd Janet Hall
• 3rd Shân Daniels

Class 5 - 3 stems rhubarb
• 1st Natalie Ashby

Class 6 -  A plate of soft fruit
• 1st Mary Baldock
• 2nd Jose Case-Green
• 3rd Rosie Yeldham
• H/C Thomas Charman

Class 7 -  6 stems sweet peas 
• 1st Gerald Sharp
• 2nd Mary Baldock
• 3rd Jane Weston

Class 8 - 1 stem any kind of rose 
• 1st Debbie Hubbard
• 2nd Sallie Charman
• 3rd Christine Mankelow

Class 9 - 3 stems of 
flowering shrub 
• 1st Mary Baldock
• 2nd Janet Hall
• 3rd Jane Weston

Class 10 - A vase of 
garden flowers
• 1st Christine Mankelow
• 2nd Mary Baldock
• 3rd Sheila Ferguson

Class 11 - your favourite 
garden spot during 
lockdown 
• 1st Debbie Hubbard
• 2nd Shân Daniels
• 3rd Jane Weston
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Jane Howard
 janeweston899@btinternet.com        01342 842456         07753 602656      

OUTWOOD
NEIGHBOURHOOD WATCH
JULY REPORT
I have been the village’s Neighbourhood Watch Coordinator for a number of years 
now and the time has come to step down from this role. Therefore, I’m looking for 
someone to take over the role.  
I think Neighbourhood Watch is a valuable information tool for communities 
like ours, to counter crime and antisocial behaviour. The role of coordinator is 
rewarding and interesting but not onerous. 

If you’re interested or would like more information, please get in touch.
Some people have been visited by callers asking if their property is likely 
to come onto the market.  It may be a means of checking a property and its 
occupants to see if they are likely candidates for a robbery so please be on the 
alert.

Creating opportunities…
   Keeping you moving 

Creating opportunities…
Keeping you moving

whatever your situation 

Creating opportunities
   Keeping you moving 

Rightmove Featured Agent tablet

Sanray  Bellwether Lane  Outwood

£950,000

A substantial 5/6 bedroom detached bungalow, in need of modernisation, set 

in a cul de sac position within the popular village. Flexible accommodation 

including annexe potential. Off street parking on a private gated drive and a 

double garage. The property is sold with no onward chain.

Call 01737 246246
to arrange a viewing 

or for a free valuation 

robertleech.com
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WANT TO ADVERTISE IN 
OUTWOOD NEWS?
This space is just £70 p.a.

- only £7 per edition!

For more information 
and to check availability

please contact 
John Mankelow:   
01342 842764

or 
Anne Morle:

01342 843336
anne.morle@outwood.org

Building and Electrical Services

‘Which’ Approved

Extension

Domestic, Commercial and Industrial Part P compliant.

Find me on ‘Trading Standards’ and ‘Which Trusted Traders’ websites 
where reputation and reliability matters.

Contact  in Outwood 

01342 844642  -  07801 519789     chris@yeloshield.co.uk

www.yeloshield.co.uk

Contact	
  Pat	
  or	
  Adam	
  Carter
info@fusilierelectrical.co.uk

PART	
  P	
  CERTIFIED	
  	
  	
  	
  

NICEIC	
  APPROVED

www.fusilierelectrical.co.uk

01342	
  843883	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  
07711	
  478890
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Building and Electrical Services

‘Which’ Approved

Extension

Domestic, Commercial and Industrial Part P compliant.

Find me on ‘Trading Standards’ and ‘Which Trusted Traders’ websites 
where reputation and reliability matters.

Contact  in Outwood 

01342 844642  -  07801 519789     chris@yeloshield.co.uk

www.yeloshield.co.uk
NOTE:  Please submit copy either as finished artwork (a PDF of the correct size) or, 
if using WORD, in the simplest form.  Please avoid using text boxes.  

OUTWOOD NEWS COPY DATES
         ISSUE                         	        COPY DATE
	
	 October						     18th September		
	 November 					     16th October
	 December & January 2021			   13th November

Credit cards 
accepted

 PLUMBING   &   BATHROOMS
• Plumbing • Boiler • Bathroom – Installations & Maintenance
• Accessible Bathroom Adaptions • Wet Rooms • Cloakrooms

• Electrics, Plastering, Carpentry, Tiling, Decorating & General Maintenance
• Boiler Service • Landlord Gas Safety Inspections • Powerflushing

FREE ESTIMATES & ADVICE call 07850 373955 or 01737 823888
www.homewoodheating.co.uk

166988

Contact	
  Pat	
  or	
  Adam	
  Carter
info@fusilierelectrical.co.uk

PART	
  P	
  CERTIFIED	
  	
  	
  	
  

NICEIC	
  APPROVED

www.fusilierelectrical.co.uk

01342	
  843883	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  
07711	
  478890

DPC
Groundworks & Excavations

David Bridges
and 

Peter Dolan

dpcgroundworks@gmail.com

Fully insured 
Private and commercial
General maintenance

Drainage and Klargesters
Utility services

Earthworks and machine hire
Concrete surfaces 

Paving
Swimming pools

Extensions
General building

07969 661014Instagram : dpcgroundworks
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AWARD�WINNING�OUTDOOR�SPACES
�www.we-love-plants.co.uk

�01883�744�020

outwood 

Redhill | Oxted | Wimbledon | Teddington | Woking | Camberley 

harrops-hepburn.co.uk 01883 723712

It can be tricky when you are making major decisions in your 
life to know where to start. Providing legal advice is about 
understanding your perspective and exploring your concerns 
to help find the right solution for you. 

Writing, changing and 
challenging a Will

Trusts and estate admin

Buying and selling property

Divorce and relationship  
break down

FOR YOU AND 
YOUR FAMILY

Wills and power of attorney

Trusts and estate administration

Buying and selling property

Divorce and relationship breakdowns

Resolving disputes

Managing your business

FOR YOU AND YOUR 
FAMILY


